
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Dear Royal South Street Competitor,  
 
Re: Timetable change at Royal South Street Society Calisthenics Competition 
 
Royal South Street Society (RSSS), the Victorian Calisthenics Coaches Association (VCCA) and 
Calisthenics Victoria Incorporated (CVI), are committed to the ongoing improvement of 
Calisthenics and have worked collaboratively to find a solution to the current educational 
timetabling problem affecting Victorian Intermediates and Seniors at Royal South Street, 
Ballarat.  
 
The current competition schedule means Victorian Intermediate and Senior teams compete 
during compulsory VCE and University exams, forcing individuals to withdraw, impacting on 
team performance, personal education and competition quality.  
 
We consulted with coaches and adjudicators, and analysed membership data. As a result 
RSSS will implement the following timetable change from 2016 onwards. 
 
RSSS Calisthenic Competition, Ballarat 
 

Week 1 Intermediates 

Week 2 Seniors 

Week 3 and 4 Juniors and Sub-Juniors 

 
The new schedule will support Victorian Intermediate and Senior teams during an important 
educational phase and allow greater participation at competition level. We aim to make our 
sport more family friendly and balanced, supporting greater participation and overcoming 
barriers to competition for all our competitors.   
 
We recognise that this scheduling change will affect pre-booked accommodation but ask for 
your understanding around the reasons for change. RSSS are working with Tourism Ballarat 
and local accommodation providers to ensure the transition is as smooth as possible for 
everyone involved. For further information please email: calisthenics@royalsouthstreet.com.au 
 
Kind Regards 
 

Judi Baird 
VCCA President 

 
 
 
 

Pam McKee 
Royal South Street Society 

Calisthenics Chair 
 
 
 

Angela Wijeratne 
CVI President 
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